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Dear New Parents and Players.

We welcome you to Hereford Rugby Club.  This letter explains about the club and the committee responsible for running our successful club.   We hold for the month of September, a new parents’ meeting at 11am in the club house, to answer any questions you may have.
Attached are the forms that need to be completed as soon as possible, so that your child is covered by the RFU insurance. We also require two passport photos, with your child’s name on the back.   Your child will not be able to participate in matches until these have been completed.  
Our first games are the first week of October, so please make sure that your manager – details below, receives your forms by then.  Also available is the Club fixture booklet which highlights the games and the contact details for each age group, plus contacts for the Chair and committee, including the Child Welfare Officer. 

We have a website which we use to let you know of changes to matches and all our events, as well as colts and senior games, please sign up and use it so that we can contact you easily. www.pitchero.com/clubs/herefordrfc.      We ask that you read the literature given out about the Age Grade rugby and the Headcase course which is available online.  Please take time to study these. www.englandrugby.com/agegraderugby   and www.englandrugby.com/headcase
Subs for the season are £45 from September to Christmas and £45 from January to May payment can be cash or cheque payable to HRFC or through our bank account (please state your child’s name and year group on the reference) our Bank account details 30-94-14   00658015 Lloyds Bank Hereford.
Each player will be required to have a Hereford Rugby top, shorts, boots to include safety studs and a drink.  Hereford’s Kit can be purchased from our Raging Bull online website.  
We also advise multiple layers, to include thermals, as during the season it gets very cold. Gloves and coats can be used when not playing.  We also suggest a full change of clean clothes and shoes as players will not be allowed in the clubhouse’s muddy and wet, and they may need them for when travelling back from away fixtures, in your cars.  
We do provide food for the players after each home match and for the parents the kitchen caters for all needs, (bacon/sausage sandwiches, cups of tea, coffee and hot chocolate) and the bar is open from 11.45am for those who would like a drink.  Our Colts play in the afternoon 2pm kickoff so you are more than welcome to stay and watch.
We ask that you keep your dogs at home as dogs are not allowed on the grassed areas of Hereford Rugby club due to Health and Safety issues.

Please make sure that if you change your contact details during the year that you let us know, as matches are likely to change due to the weather, we don’t want you being inconvenienced if the match location has been changed.
We, as the committee and coaches, are not paid and welcome you to come and join us.   Our committee meetings are held in the clubhouse, please speak to us if you would like to come along and be part of this vibrant club, we have lots of varied jobs, some very small.   The more people involved within the club, the easier it is to run.

We hope that your first season with Hereford Rugby Club is enjoyable and if you have any questions, please feel free to ask us.
Fiona Harris

Chair


    Fionauppercourt@aol.com



07932 412346
Victoria Hopper         Child Welfare
 
   Vhoppersafeguardinghrfc@gmail.com

                                   07471 893907
Fiona Harris

u7s (year 2)
07932 412346
    Fionauppercourt@aol.com
Pradeep Singh            u8s (year 3)      07792 271856     Singhherefordrugby@gmail.com
Jon Johnson  &           u9s (year 4)
07989 399670
    Ivanjonherefordrugby@gmail.com
Ivan Bowley



07548 974114

Andrew Venables
u10s (year 5)
07815 074218
    Venablesrugby@gmail.com
Kelly Gibbons 
u11s (year 6)
07799 791179
    Kellygibbonsrugby@gmail.com
Simon Lively

u12s (year 7)   07980 304309
    Livelysimon2002@yahoo.co.uk
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